
Stephane Cyr 

From: 

Sent: 

To: 

Subject: 

Get Outlook for iOS

Ronnie Leblanc 
November 15, 2018 11 :50 AM 
Stephane Cyr 
Fwd: Chemin de la Montagne 

From: Daniel Gaudet <daniel.gaudet@rcmp-grc.gc.ca> 
Sent: Thursday, November 15, 2018 9:38:33 AM 
To: Ronnie Leblanc; Ronnie Leblanc 
Cc: Jaime Lutz; Nadine Le Blanc 
Subject: Chemin de la Montagne 

Mr. Leblanc 

Thank you for your correspondence dated Nov 5, 2018 regarding Le Chemin de la Montagne. During the 

summer of 2018 we have received 4 official complaints from two residents dealing with loud ATV's on the 

roadway disturbing them as well as bonfires near the area where locals have been swimming for decades. 

We have conducted immediate patrols in each situation and on one occasion located several ATV's parked 

on the side of the �oad. They were spoken to regarding being respectful and mindful of residents in the area. 

Also, two of the residents have come to the Meteghan office to speak with me concerning the problem. The 

problem is identified as bon fires which may cause a forest fire and loud ATV's. As a result I implemented a 

plan whereby members would conduct patrols in the area in view of identifying infractions and providing 

visibility. 

Despite our efforts we still received complaints from the same two individuals. I had a meeting with both 

individuals explaining that the police can only conduct so much enforcement and patrols and that they 

themselves have to be involved in the problem solving process. I further requested their suggestions on how 

the community and police can work together to try and resolve the issue. I never heard more from them. 

If you have further questions please contact me. 

(D.C. GAUDET)Sgt. 
Detachment Commander 
60 Connector Rd 
Meteghan, NS 
(902)645-2326

"Let's work smart.. .... not hard" .............. Dan Gaudet 




